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Governing Council 
At the commencement of the year, the Governing Council comprised eleven members who were appointed by the 
Minister for Training. During the year, the Council invited the Chair of the Aboriginal Employment, Education and Training 
Committee (AEETC), Ms Debra Nolan to attend Council meetings and provide a formal liaison between the Governing 
Council and the AEETC. 

Council met every two months and held five meetings during the year. In addition, each member participated in one of 
two Council Committees: the Planning and Development Committee and Performance and Audit Committee. The 
members of the Council provided invaluable service and support to the College and willing gave up their time and effort 
in its interests. Council members attended several functions throughout the year, which marked important milestones for 
the college. This included: 

• Welcoming the Film and Television Institute and Animation Works to the Fremantle e-Tech Centre and celebrating 
the partnership arrangement established between the providers 

• Actively engaging in the Industry Advisory Committees that were appointed to each of the Centres of Specialisation.  
• Celebrating achievements in Adult Learners Week 
• Launching the new Centres of Specialisation: WA Wool Technology Training Centre 
• Opening the new buildings at the WA Horticulture & Environmental Science Skills Centre 
• Attending the Premier’s Award. 
• Contributing to the State Training Board VET Strategy 2004 –2010 
• Hosting the ‘2002 Highlights and Achievement’ event held on December 4 

Members of the Governing Council also took part in the half-day strategic planning workshop held in September with 70 
senior staff. During November, Governing Council members met individually with the Managing director to propose ways 
that governing Council could add value to the college for 2003. 

Council  Membership 
The members of the Challenger TAFE Governing Council during 2002 were: 

Ms Paddi  Creevey (Chair )   
Paddi has worked as a senior social worker at the Mandurah Community Health Centre for the 
last 16 years. Her qualifications include a Bachelor of Social Work. She is currently Deputy 
Mayor of the City of Mandurah. She has been involved in local government for eight years and 
has chaired the Planning and Development Committee for six years. She has strong interests 
in sustainability and community development, particularly the Peel region. Paddi serves on the 
Boards of a number of community organisations such as the Women’s Refuge, Peel 
Community Legal Centre and WestAus Crisis. She is a member of Zonta International and the 
Mandurah Fishing Club. 

Mr Kim Bai ley (Deputy Chair )  
Kim has more than 43 years of experience in Bailey’s Fertilisers, the family business, and in 
the field of horticulture. He is also a resident of the College region and a former Rockingham 
City Councillor. Kim is a founding member of Governing Council and the Chair of the Planning 
and Development Committee. He is also the Chair of the Turf and Landscape Industry 
Association.

Mr Ron Innes 
Ron is an inaugural Governing Council member and was formerly a Director of the College 
with 32 years of TAFE service. A mechanical engineer by profession, he has extensive 
experience in the development and implementation of vocational education and training 
strategies. He is actively involved in the Peel community. Ron retired as a Governing 
Councillor in December 2002. 
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Mr  Angus Cal lander  
Angus has been the General Manager of M.G. Kailis for 14 years and has been with Kailis for 
twenty years. He holds a Bachelor of Business. He has had a close involvement with education 
and training for the past twelve years and was formerly a Governing Council Chair of Central 
West TAFE College.  

Angus is currently Director of the Fishing Industry Council and a member of the Rock Lobster 
Industry. He is the College Chair for the Maritime Advisory Committee. 

Dr Diana Newman,  AM  
Diana is a Chartered Accountant. She has extensive qualifications, including receiving an 
honorary Doctor of Commerce from Edith Cowan University in 1999, following a receipt for 
Membership of the Order of Australia Award in 1997 for services to accounting and community.  

Diana is an Associate of the Institute of Chartered Accountants in Australia, Fellow of CPA 
Australia and Fellow of the Institute of Company directors. She is currently Managing Partner 
of Newman Partners and is a Director of Child Health Research Foundation Inc. During 2000, 
she served on the Gunning Committee of Inquiry into the Ministry of Fair Trading Boards. 

Mr Geoff  Richards 
Geoff is Chairman of Greening Australia, Western Australia and vice-president of its National 
Board. He is past National President of the Nursery and Garden Industry Australia. He is 
owner and Managing Director of Richgro Garden Products. Geoff is also the Chair of the 
Industry Advisory Committee to the Challenger TAFE WA Horticulture & Environmental 
Science Skills Centre. He has been a Rotary member for the last 27 years. 

Ms Margaret  Watroba 
Having gathered more than 21 years of experience in a variety of Australian and overseas 
organisations, Margaret is currently the Principal Electrical Engineer with WMC Resources 
Project and Engineering Group. Margaret’s qualifications include a Master of Science 
(Electrical Engineering) and a Diploma in Chemical Engineering. 

Mr Kevin Murrel l  
Kevin has over 20 years TAFE teaching experience at Challenger TAFE specialising in 
English, Communications and Industrial Relations. For the last five years he has worked 
primarily in Business. He has been the Teachers Union representative for most of this period 
and has recently conducted research on behalf of the Union and the Department of Training. 
His qualifications include a Bachelor of Arts (Honours), Higher Diploma of Education and a 
Gradate Diploma in Reading Education. 

Mr Malcolm Goff  (Managing Director)  
Malcolm has been Managing Director of Challenger TAFE since 1999 and was formerly the 
Executive Director, Strategic Services in the WA Department of Training. Malcolm has many 
years of teaching and management experience in the vocational education and training 
system.  

Malcolm’s qualifications include a Bachelor of Arts (Economics), Higher Certificate in Teaching, 
Graduate Diploma in Education Administration and a Master of Business. He is a current 
member of the Australian College of Education. 

Mr Paul  Smithal l  
Paul is the Engineering Manager working for Alcoa World Alumina at the Kwinana Refinery. He 
is responsible for leading a multi-disciplinary team, managing the capital program and contract 
personnel on site. In all Paul has 13 years engineering experience, with 11 years working for Alcoa. 

Paul graduated from the Curtin Graduate School of Business with the inaugural Masters 
Degree in Leadership and Management (MLM) with Distinction in 1999. He completed the 
Fairfax Fellowship in 2001 (a National Experiential Leadership program coordinated by the St 
James Ethics Centre in Sydney) and was nominated for and participated in the Queens Trust 
Forum for Young Leaders in 1996. 
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Ms Fran Kirby 
Fran has spent more than 20 years in the hospitality industry in both the United Kingdom and 
Australia and has, for the past ten years, been Human Resource Manager and later Director at 
two of Perth’s leading Hotels. She is currently human resource manager of the Esplanade 
Hotel in Fremantle, a position she has held for the last 3 years.  

Fran is also Chair of the Industry Advisory Committee to the College’s Fremantle Hospitality 
and Tourism Training Centre. Fran’s qualifications include a Bachelor of Arts (Hotel 
Management). 

Ms Debra Nolan (Chair  of  the AEETC) 
Debra has had extensive experience working in education, health and community services with 
indigenous people and youth. She is the Chair of the Aboriginal Employment, Education and 
Training Committee. 




